Minutes of the full Council Meeting held at 7.00pm, 21st September 2015, at the Village Hall, Gwaelod y Garth.

PRESENT: - 
Councillors: 
Stuart Thomas (Chairman), Philippa Hill-John, Jeanette Troughton, Christine Priday, Wynford Ellis Owen, Sara Pickard, Chris James, Brynmor Jones, Nikki Howard, Clare Bath, John Harrison & Graham Thomas (late)
ALSO PRESENT: -

Mark Drakeford AM

County Councillor Gavin Hill-John (late)
APOLOGIES: -
Councillor:
Sandie Rosser 
60
Police Matters
PCSO Laura Smith was present and handed out details of the crimes recorded since the previous meeting in July.  There were 8 crimes committed during the period 20th July to 20th September in the PCC area.  PCSO Smith confirmed that PC Huw Thomas had now transferred to the Whitchurch & Tongwynlais area and his place had been taken by PC Sam Willis, who was unable to be present.  Cllr Howard queried why a hit and run accident on Tynant Road was not included within the crime figures and the officer explained that it was a Road Traffic matter and was not classified as a crime.  The officer then confirmed that the next PACT meetings were 10th November in Creigiau and 11th November in Pentyrch.  The Chairman thanked PCSO Smith for her attendance.
61
A presentation from Rob Parry, Welsh Wildlife Organisation.

Rob Parry introduced himself as the Conservation Manager for the South Wales Wildlife Trust and handed out leaflets and DVDs to Councillors and members of the public present.  He explained that the Trust was a Nature Conservation Charity covering from Cardiff west to Pembrokeshire and north to Aberystwyth.  It was also a membership organisation that needed members to survive and be able to operate.  Coed y Bedw woodland, Pentyrch, was a Site of Special Scientific Interest (SSSI) and was a very important mix of different woodlands caused by both calcerous and acidic soil conditions along with a river and wet woodlands.  The Trust had been managing the woodland since the 1960s having purchased it from the Forestry Commission, with assistance from Pentyrch Community Council.  He described it as unique being especially rich in the diversity of the fungi present, as well as pied flycatchers and dormice, which are a European protected species.  He went on to talk about the 2 km of footpaths through the woodland and the need for volunteers to maintain the woodland, improve the access and repair the footbridges, boardwalks and styles.  Rob Parry was looking to get local people involved as volunteers describing them as ‘the best thing about the trust’.  Should anybody be interested in becoming a volunteer then Rob Parry could be contacted by email or telephone and the Clerk could supply this information to any interested party.  Cllr Harrison suggested that Rob Parry could contribute an article to the next Link and it was agreed that the Clerk would contact him to this effect.  The Chairman thanked him for his attendance and a most interesting presentation.  Clerk to arrange
62
County Council Matters
In the absence of the County Councillors, who had advised that they would be late in arriving, the Chairman invited Mark Drakeford AM, to address the meeting.  Mark Drakeford thanked the Chairman for the opportunity to attend the meeting which gave him a chance to become involved in a whole series of issues affecting the Community Council, not least of which was School Lane, The CCC LDP and the planning application for Creigiau Quarry.  He advised that he was grateful to be asked to contribute but his intention was to just listen to the issues raised.
63
Public Session
The Chairman welcomed all members of the public present and advised them of the rules governing the Public Session.  He invited the first speaker to address Council.
Phil Shone, Bethlehem Cottage, School Lane stated that the issue of School Lane had become contentious, divisive and counterproductive.  He was dismayed at the invective of the past few weeks and the campaigning by people who neither use nor visit School Lane.  He felt it was now a time for honesty and posed the question of what was trying to be achieved.  If it was for a safer route to School he could not understand why on earth CCC would consider an option that would make the route less safe for children.  He felt the current Community Consultation had certain fundamental flaws and he had written to the CEO of CCC to complain.  He understood that the Community Council were not consultees and intended remaining neutral on the matter until the consultation period ended on 25th September.  Nevertheless, Mr Shone urged Councillors to make a site visit prior to making any decisions.  His concerns were with the factual errors such as, lack of detail regarding gates, whether they would be locked or not; why the footpath proposals had ignored the path through the woodlands and concerns over any scheme that would impede vehicles.  He referred to Cllr James’ concerns over drainage pointing out that the drainage issues had been exacerbated over the years by CCC’s constant top dressing of the road surface.  He said that removal of the top dressing would resolve the drainage issues.  He felt it was important to emphasise that his desire was for a safe walking route to school but pointed out that of the nine houses on the entire length of School Lane, only one resident was in favour of the tarmacking of the road, one other resident no longer used School Lane to access his house, one resident was new to the Lane and the remaining six were opposed to the tarmacking scheme.  He was very concerned that the fate of the road where he lived was in the hands of people who did not live there which he felt was morally and ethically wrong. 
Simon Nelson, Rhiwceiliog, School Lane, felt that it would be hypocritical to say that things shouldn’t improve but he wanted to see a solution that was acceptable to all residents of School Lane.  Terry Nunns, Bedw Arian, School Lane, stated that there was no need to tarmac the road on School Lane.  He agreed that the footpath could be substantially improved whether metalled or tarmaced but School Lane was not a highway, just a footpath.
Deb Hunt, Bronllwyn, Pentyrch, spoke to Council about the planning application to re-open Creigiau Quarry.  She was disappointed that there had only been 154 letters of objections to date from some 2,000 residents.  She spoke about the dangers to the public inherent in the number of vehicles that, it was proposed, would use Heol Pant y Gored from the farm to the entrance to the quarry.  It was hoped that a demonstration could be organised to illustrate the dangers to Heol Pant y Gored resident and users.  She urged Councillors to oppose the planning application.
The Chairman brought the Public Session to a close and thanked everybody for their contributions.

64
Matters Arising from the Public Session
The Chairman advised members that the issue of School Lane was Item 10 on the Clerk’s report and suggested that this should be considered in tandem with matters arising.  The Clerk read out item 10 from his report in which he had recommended that Council remain neutral on the issue until the conclusion of the consultation period.  Cty Cllr Gavin Hill-John agreed with this viewpoint.  Cllr James also agreed stating that he felt it was wrong to make any decision whilst the consultation was still in progress especially as the PCC were not consultees.  The Chairman called for a decision on the Clerk’s recommendation and Cllr Owen proposed that the PCC remain neutral, this was seconded by Cllr Howard and agreed by all.
The Chairman decided to defer the issue of the planning in relation to Creigiau Quarry for consideration under County Council matters as the County Councillors had arrived at the meeting.

The Chairman brought the Matter Arising to a close and all members of the public chose to leave the meeting at this point.

65
County Council Matters 

Cllr Graham Thomas apologised for his late attendance and that of his colleague Cty Cllr Gavin Hill-John.  He thanked Deb Hunt for bringing the Council up to speed on the issues and stated that he was intending to organise a public meeting at Creigiau Church Hall on 11th October 2015 to inform all residents of the plans.  He was seeking the support of all Community Councillors with regard to this and he had invited Assembly Members and intended leafletting the villages and producing a banner advertising the issue.  There was a discussion regarding the meeting and it was agreed that the PCC would fully support the public meeting.
Cllr Priday referred back to Deb Hunt’s intention to demonstrate on Heol Pant y Gored stating out that any intention to demonstrate on the road would require the permission of the Police.  It was pointed out that this was not the intention.

Cllr Graham Thomas went on to mention an attendee at a recent meeting, Michael Rees, a Pentyrch resident and also a planning consultant who had offered to assist the PCC in formulating its response to the planning application.  It was felt that a separate meeting was needed to include Michael Rees and fully discuss the issues and the intended PCC response.  It was agreed that the meeting would take place on Monday 28th September at 7pm at the Council Office on Penuel Road.  Cllr Harrison stated that Pentyrch Governors were fully supporting the petition initiated by Deb Hunt.  A discussion ensued over the planning application by Creigiau Quarry, including the proposal put forward by Pete Surma, at the Creigiau Quarry Liaison Committee, proposing a new road from the quarry which would emerge onto Heol Pant y Gored to the north-east of the farm and avoiding all the residences on Heol Pant y Gored.  It was agreed that this was innovative thinking but concerns remained about how this would impact upon Pentyrch School in terms of noise, dust and vibration.  It was felt that a cohesive plan was needed although the Chairman pointed out that it was not up to the PCC to provide solutions but it was incumbent on the PCC to raise the issues.  Cllr Owen agreed pointing out that health was a huge issue for the Schools as was the potential environmental damage.
Cllr Graham Thomas advised members that CCC were to look at the safety issue in relation to Creigiau Children’s playground where safety barriers would stop children running directly onto Station Terrace.  

Cllr Gavin Hill-John advised the meeting that he had just received details of the road improvement planned for Heol Goch and funded by Redrow and which would start on 28th September and run for 12 weeks.  The road would not be closed but there would, undoubtedly, be disruption.  He assured Council that Redrow lorries would only come to the site via Heol Goch and not through Pentyrch itself.  This prompted a discussion on the issue and also the impact on other roads in the area, especially Church Road, with Cllr Harrison pointing to the increased usage of Church Road and the dangers associated with the road.  Cllr Gavin Hill-John advised that CCC were reviewing all speed limits and signage in Pentyrch but wanted to maintain the rural nature of the roads by not changing the nature of the roads.  Cllr Harrison felt that these matters should have been dealt with earlier and a general discussion followed regarding the problems of rural roads.  Cllr Gavin Hill-John advised that, as a member of the Scrutiny Committee at CCC they had reviewed the closure of Wedal Road and recommended that the closure be reconsidered.
At the conclusion of this agenda item Cty Cllr Hill-John left the meeting

66
To consider a written resolution presented by Cllr Nikki Howard

Councillor Howard had attended a meeting at Lisvane CC on behalf of the PCC during which it was proposed that all Community Councils in Cardiff contribute to a barristers letter in relation to the opposition to a specific part of the LDP, namely, the accuracy of CCC's premise that a 50:50 modal split can be achieved for transport.  The sum felt appropriate for the PCC was £1,000.  Cllr Howard read out her resolution in full and a discussion ensued.  Cllr Howard proposed that the PCC reject the scheme, this was seconded by Cllr Priday and unanimously agreed by all.
67
To receive the Minutes of the full Council Meeting held on 20th July 2015.

The minutes were proposed by Cllr Owen, seconded by Cllr Troughton and agreed by all.  They were signed by the Chairman.  
68
Matters Arising
Paragraph 48  

Cllr Owen queried why the issue of School Lane was such an emotive issue and this led to a further discussion on School Lane.  It was of concern to Councillors that the future of the Lane could be decided by people who neither lived there nor went to the area and it was hoped that common sense would prevail.

There were no other matters arising
69
Clerk’s Report
69.1 

Administrative Assistant Vacancy
The Clerk advised Councillors that the vacant position for an Administrative Assistant had been filled and asked Council to endorse the decision of the Staffing Committee.  Council agreed.
69.2

Jury Service
Council were advised that the Clerk had been selected for Jury Service with effect from 28th September 2015.  The Clerk had secured the services of a ‘locum’ Clerk, Mrs Joanna Howell, who would cover for the Clerk’s absence.  Council agreed to this and further agreed that she would be paid by way of a one-off professional fee for the hours she worked.  
69.3 & 12

Grants
The Clerk advised that he had received four applications for grants.

a) The first grant request was from Community Action, GYG, whose previous application for a grant of £100 had been deferred.  It was felt inappropriate to award financial assistance to a group promoting a particular option for School Lane, when the consultation period was still in being.  Council felt that it may be interpreted that the PCC were favouring one side over the other.  The grant application was therefore rejected.  
b) The second grant request was from the GYG WI who were seeking assistance with the cost of speaker’s fees, events and travelling costs in this, their Centenary Year.  Cllr Owen proposed £100; this was seconded by Cllr James and agreed by all.  Clerk to arrange
c) The third grant request was from Pentyrch Tennis Club who were seeking a grant of £500 in order to extend the coaching available to children and young people from Pentyrch.  Cllr Owen proposed £300; this was seconded by Cllr Harrison and agreed by all.  Clerk to arrange
d) The last grant request was from GYG Pensioners who had failed to advise the reason for which their grant request was needed.  The Clerk was asked to defer the decision to the next grant meeting and, in the meantime, write to GYG pensioners to ascertain the reason for the grant request.  Clerk to arrange
69.4

Memorial Park, Pentyrch, ~ Play Equipment
The Clerk advised members that Cllr Gavin Hill-John had been approached by some residents of Pentyrch seeking an upgrade to the play equipment in the Memorial Park, Pentyrch.  Cllr Hill-John who was not aware that the PCC were responsible for Memorial Park, contacted CCC (Parks).  CCC (Parks) in turn  arrived at Memorial Park, inspected it and removed a swing they pronounced as being unsafe because of a worn part, advised Cllr Hill-John of what they had done.  The Clerk corrected the misunderstanding upon his return from leave but the PCC had received a free independent survey by CCC (Parks) the result of which is that two items are close to end of life.  The Clerk was seeking PCC permission to expend the remains of the monies from the Rest Centre to upgrade the facilities in the Park.  A lively discussion ensued with several Councillors pointing out that dearth of play equipment supplied by CCC in the PCC area.  It was agreed that the Clerk would seek tenders, but also seek alternative sources of finance from either the CCC, the Aggregates Levy Fund or Redrow Homes as part of a S.106 agreement.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Troughton also pointed out that the Memorial Park was primarily intended for younger children and that they were being prevented from enjoying the park by older children playing football on the large grassed area.  A discussion took place regarding this problem and it was felt that more play equipment in the open spaces and also benches may provide sufficient obstacles to deter the footballers.  Clerk to arrange

69.5

Co-operative Bank Deposit Account
The Clerk advised members that the deposit account was now in being.
69.6

Rest Centre Money Grants
The Clerk explained the application from the Bowls Club to amend the basis on which their grant from the residual Rest Centre monies had been agreed.  Council agreed to the amendment.  Clerk to arrange
69.7

Cardiff LDP ~ Additional Hearings Programme
The Clerk had circulated to members details of the additional hearings programme in relation to the LDP.  In order to respond to the LDP programme Officer he needed to be advised which Councillor(s) would be attending the sessions on behalf of the PCC.  Cllr Harrison volunteered for the role and was thanked by the Chairman.  Clerk to arrange
69.8

Annual Accounts 2014/2015
The Clerk advised that the Annual Return had been received from the external Auditors, Mazars LLP of Durham.  He further advised that they were satisfied that the information contained in the Annual Return was in accordance with proper practice and no matters had come to their attention giving cause for concern that relevant legislation and regulatory requirement has not been met.  He advised members that the auditg of the 2014/15 accounts had now been concluded.  
69.9

Remembrance Day Service
The Clerk advised members of the clash of a christening with the traditional time of the Remembrance Day Service.  The Reverend Michael Jon was asking that the Remembrance Day Service be brought forward to 2pm to accommodate both events.  There was some discussion on this before council agreed.  The Clerk was asked to ensure that all attendees were advised well in advance of the change of time, as well as the Police and the CCC for road closures.  In addition notices should be put on the web-site and on in the noticeboards.  Clerk to arrange
69.10

School Lane Consultation
This matter was dealt with at paragraphs 64 & 68 ante.
69.11

Pentyrch Surgery ~ Lease renewal
The Clerk advised Councillors of the letter he had received from Anthony Smith, Chair PVH, recommending that the PCC commences negotiations for an extension of the lease for the surgery at least six months prior to the termination of the current lease.  In addition it was further recommended that the PCC, as the trustee, seeks professional advice from a Chartered Surveyor as to the proposed rent.  There was a discussion about this with concern being expressed that any costs involved should not be borne by the PCC, as they were not the recipients of any rent received.  The Clerk was asked to commence negotiations with the Surgery and to ensure the PCC solicitor is aware of all attendant circumstances.  Clerk to arrange
69.12

Grants
This matter was dealt with at paragraph 69.3 ante. 
69.13

Clerk ~ Overtime Payment
The Clerk advised members of the offer by the Chairman to compensate the Clerk for the extra work he had undertaken following the death of the Administrative assistant in June 2015.  The Clerk advised that the offer was acceptable to him and Council agreed to implement the suggestion.
69.14

Community Councils Charter with CCC

The Clerk advised members of the email he had received that lunchtime from CCC (Legal Services) advising of the progress to amend the Charter with CCC.

70
Schedule of Payments and Receipts
Payments of £12,856.31p and receipts of £3,760.92p were recorded for July & August 2015.  Acceptance of the figures was proposed by Cllr Owen; seconded by Cllr Troughton and agreed by all.  

71
Planning Applications
There were 15 planning applications to consider:

a) 15/01547/MNR ~ Land at the former Pantycaerau Nurseries, Church Road, Pentyrch.  Objections had been sent prior to the meeting.
b) 15/01683/DCH ~ 33, Heol-y-Pentre, Pentyrch.  It was asked that any planning permission granted included a condition that the extension should be for a domestic residence only.  Clerk to arrange
c) 15/01720/DCH ~ Hunters Gate, Pen-y-Waun, Pentyrch.  Permission was granted on 3.9.15. 
d) 15/01749/DCH ~ The Gables, Station Road, Creigiau.  Objections had been sent prior to the meeting although permission was granted on 3.9.15.
e) 15/01790/DCH ~ Bedwellty, Cardiff Road, Creigiau.  There were no adverse comments.
f) 15/01844/MNR ~ 1 Penffordd, Parc Saint Catwg, Pentyrch.  Permission was granted on 27/8/2015.
g) 15/01908/MNR ~ Land at, Cardiff Road, Creigiau.  There were no adverse comments.
h) 15/01953/MJR ~ South east extension of Creigiau Quarry.  Subject to special meeting of PCC to be held on 28th September 2015 at the Council offices.
i) 15/02167/MJR ~ Land north of Heol Goch, Pentyrch.  There were no adverse comments.
j) 15/02252/MNR ~ Land adjoining 13 Penuel Road, Pentyrch.  There were no adverse comments.  Cllr Priday declared an interest.
k) 15/02254/DCH ~ Trevanion, Heol Pant-y-Gored, Creigiau.  There were no adverse comments.

l) 15/02265/MNR ~ Springfield, Church Road, Pentyrch.  There were no adverse comments.
m) 15/02126/MJR ~ Land north of Heol Goch, Pentyrch.  There were no adverse comments.

n) 15/02243/MNR ~ Land north of Heol Goch, Pentyrch.  There were no adverse comments.
o) 15/02264/MNR ~ Springfield, Church Road, Pentyrch.  There were no adverse comments.
72
Correspondence
Cllr Stuart Thomas advised members about an exchange of emails he had had with OVW regarding the setting of the Area Committee AGM on a day in July which consistently clashed with a PCC meeting.  He stated that he was not happy with OVW’s failure to answer the question why, when this was pointed out did they then set the 2016 meeting on a day which would again clash with the PCC meeting.  In addition the Chairman had suggested at a previous area meeting that the Minutes, as they are with PCC meetings, be circulated as soon as possible after meetings.  This was agreed to but is still not happening.  There was a short discussion regarding these issues and it was agreed that the Clerk would write on behalf of the Council to OVW seeking answers to the two questions.  Clerk to arrange
There were no other issues raised with regard to the Correspondence received.
73
Councillors’ Reports
	Date
	Cllr
	Report
	Action Taken

	Sandie Rosser
	21.7.15
	I have been asked by a resident to report the zig-zag path, Main Road, Gwaelod y Garth, is overgrown with brambles, overhanging beech trees and beech mast on the pathway, which makes it difficult and dangerous for people to walk on, especially the elderly.
	Email to C2C

	Chris James
	21.7.15
	I have noticed that street lamp No18 on Riverglade, Gwaelod y Garth, has failed to illuminate. Please could we inform CCC?
	Email to C2C

	Chris James
	21.7.15
	Directly outside 29 Riverglade, Gwaelod y Garth the road has begun to sink leading to a dip in the road. You might recall that CCC repaired this very spot around three years with the same issue. Could we please inform CCC of the problem and request that they have another more in-depth look. My concern is that there is an underlying cause for the dip in the road that has not been rectified by throwing tarmac over it.
	Email to C2C

	Nikki Howard
	3.8.15
	Please could you arrange for some maintenance of the footpath in the wooded area between Creigiau and Groes Faen?  On the path leading from opposite the frog pond to Groes Faen there is a large fallen tree which is blocking the path.  On the path parallel to this one, starting in the field between Parc Y Felin and Parc Castell Y Mynach and leading to Groes Faen, the style has completely rotted away and someone has removed it in case an accident occurs.
	Email to C2C

	Chris Priday
	6.8.15
	Please can you report to CCC that the pavement at the site of the bus stop on the corner of Heol y Pentre and Lon y Fro, Pentyrch, is badly broken up and requires repairs to make the pavement safe for pedestrians. I believe that the damage was caused by the building works creating a new house. However, the house has now been completed some time and the pavement is still not replaced to the condition it was previously. There is warning tape around the damage but the work needs to be carried out. It may be that the responsibility for the repairs lies with the owners of the house in which case CCC needs to remind them of their obligations.
	Email to C2C

	Chris Priday
	10.8.15
	Please can you report to CCC that a large number of what appears to be domestic rubbish has been dumped under the motorway bridge adjacent to De Courcey’s Manor in Church Road, Pentyrch. It appeared Friday afternoon and  is starting to spread onto the road.
	Email to C2C

	Chris Priday
	10.8.15
	Please can you report to CCC that the brown direction sign for "playing fields" on the corner of Bronllwyn and Penuel Road has been broken. The sign has been propped up on the ground below the sign but is not very visible to anyone looking for directions and needs repairing/replacing.
	Email to C2C

	Stuart Thomas
	11.8.15
	The other day I noticed a child playing football in the playground opposite the Creigiau Inn, Station Road, Creigiau.  The ball was kicked over the hedge onto Station Road and the child ran out of the gate straight on to the road to get it.  I realised that there are no safety barriers on the pavement edge to prevent/slow down this happening.  In view of the fact that the park is owned by CCC could you please advise them of this safety issue.
	Email to CCC (Parks)

	Chris James
	19.8.15
	The road from Gwaelod y Garth (Main Road) to Treforest has been closed for six weeks.  This is the country lane that runs behind Treforest industrial estate and is named as Main Road for the most part turning into Willowforth Road near Treforest Estate railway station.  The road closure has no warning sign back in GYG, resulting in traffic travelling a mile or so down the lane before they encounter the blockage. There is a diversion in place that takes traffic around, but the road is very hazardous as it is littered with builders fly tipping waste.  This waste in some spots is in the middle of the road.  Additionally the diversion signs only cover about a half of the diversionary route, leaving the rest to guess work.  It might be worth informing CCC of the issues related to Gwaelod, (a road closure warning sign within the village perhaps), and RCT to ensure the diversionary route is clear of hazardous waste spread across the diversionary  route.   
	Email to C2C and RCT

	Chris Priday
	26.8.15
	Please can you ask the maintenance officers if the footpath from Penuel road across to Lon y Fro, Pentyrch, could be cut back as once again it has become very narrow, particularly at the lower end.
	CMOs advised

	Chris James
	1.9.15
	An old type Television has been fly tipped during the night outside Furness Hall Bungalow in Gwaelod y Garth.  I was contacted by the Bungalows owner this morning as it is causing a hazard to the pedestrian walkway.  I have offered to pop over Tuesday to try and move it to a safer spot off the walkway.  Could we ask CCC to collect it as soon as possible as it is hazardous?
	C2C advised

	Chris James
	1.9.15
	Could we ask CCC to remove these spikes from the lane leading off Riverglade onto School Lane? You might recall they attended to this problem around three years ago, but with foot traffic the path has worn away exposing these trip hazards. It might be worth pointing out that this is a busy school route. The worst area is at the top end of the lane near to School Lane.  [Pictures attached.]
	C2C advised

	Chris James
	7.9.15
	Recently workmen have been carrying out pipe laying works along the pavement between Riverglade and South Glade, opposite the property Furness Hall Bungalow.  Part of the newly tarmacked surface has eroded leaving a hole that is a hazard. I have included a picture.  In addition to this, the workmen have abandoned a selection of warning signs along the pavement that need removing.  These are located on both sides of the road. A picture of the worst of these is attached.  Could we please advise CCC, and ask them to remove the items as soon as they can and to repair the pavement surface?
	C2C advised

	Chris James
	7.9.15
	I have noticed that the 30mph signs heading east onto Main Road, Gwaelod y Garth, at the bottom of Heol Goch are becoming obscured by foliage.  The speed sign for Heol Goch heading upwards has disappeared completely, with only the post remaining.  If at all possible, could we please inform the responsible department at CCC.
	C2C advised

	Brynmor Jones 
	7.9.15
	I have noticed that the site entrance notification that used to be on Cardiff Road, Creigiau, just to the north-west of the new development between Brummel Drive and Robin Hill, is now missing.  In addition notification of the site when approaching from the south-east is also missing and, in view of the narrowness and dangerous nature of the road at this point is something that should be rectified as soon as possible.  Could we advise CCC (Development Control) of this failure to comply with the planning permission conditions?
	Email to C2C

	Chris James
	8.9.15
	We get a lot of walkers along Riverglade heading up to the Garth Mountain. Many of these first time visitors are unable to find their way through the estate to the narrow lane that takes them towards the mountain.   There have been occasions when walkers have entered onto private property thinking that it was part of the route.  Would it be possible for the Community Council to erect some lamppost signage pointing out the route?  I appreciate that there is a cost to this, but it would be a community spirited thing to do.
	Email to CCC (Footpaths)

	Graham Thomas
	21.9.15
	The road sign for Parc y Fro, Creigiau, situated at the first turning on the right after having turned into Parc y Fro from Heol Creigiau has broken and needs replacing.  These signs are especially important as they indicate the numbers of the houses on the individual cul-de-sacs that make up Parc y Fro.  Could you inform CCC so that the work can be carried out?
	Email to C2C


There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.30 pm
Chair_____________________________________________
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